
SBESA ANNOUNCES 2021  
SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS 

 

 

The Spring Branch Educational Support Association has selected their 

2021 class of SBISD Scholars. SBESA has proudly awarded scholarships 

to one graduating senior from each high school campus for over 40 years.  

 

Our scholarships have been supported through generous donations from 

our SBISD community and participants at our annual Bosses Night 

Fundraiser. Due to Covid-19 restrictions, we are finding new ways to raise 

money for scholarships.    

 

Each scholar was selected after displaying remarkable academic 

achievement, extra-curricular participation, and a plan to continue their 

education, reaching for the Spring Branch T-2-4 goal for every child! 

 

Christopher Wilkinson, Memorial High School – Christopher will be 

attending Texas A&M University. Christopher always worked well with his 

peers, ensuring that not only he, but the entire group participated and 

understood the material. If he ever struggled he was not afraid to ask. 

Christopher wants to succeed, and he wants to learn more every day. He 

is a hard worker and will do what he needs to achieve his goals.  

 

Gloria Azucena Castillo, Northbrook High School – Gloria will be 

attending the University of Texas Rio Grande Valley. Gloria has a heart for 

giving back to the Spring Branch community, which has been 

demonstrated through various service projects during her time at NHS. 

She is a leader in and out of the classroom and one who will set an 

example for other peers at any institution. She is ready to excel, and 

possesses the self-motivation to successfully take on new challenges.  

Thy Ho, Spring Woods High School – Thy will be attending Northeastern 

University. Thy’s work ethic, academic achievements, participation in 

extracurricular activities, and lasting involvement in her school and 

community is a testament of her ability to prioritize and manage multiple 

demands without sacrificing the quality of her work or the integrity of her 

efforts.  



Kara Ann Allender, Stratford High School – Kara will be attending the 

University of Houston – Downtown. Kara is a very well-round student that 

balances both her academic work load and the demands of her 

extracurricular activities. Kara is someone that strives for excellence in any 

and all things she does.  

Clifton Sherrard, Westchester Academy for International Studies – 

Clifton will be attending Texas A & M at Galveston. Clifton is interested in 

mathematics and business since it can be incorporated in real-life aspects. 

This drives his career goal, which is to become an engineer. He is one of 

the most inquisitive and persistent students in his classes and will be 

successful in his studies as he works towards his degree.  

Each student will receive $800 to continue on their journey of life-long 

learning.  We are happy and proud to recognize these fine students’ 

efforts!  

 

Support our SBISD Students, donate at https://venmo.com/u/sbesa  

For more information https://www.springbranchisd.com/about/sbesa 
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